AIA-VERMONT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
September 14, 2010/Granite Museum Barre, VT

Attending:  Shawn Brennan, Cam Featherstonhaugh, Michael Hoffman, Harry Hunt, Daniel Johnson, President; Diantha Korzun, Secretary-Treasurer; John McLeod, Lisa Rovner, Guy Teschmacher,. Also present: Carol Miklos (Executive Director).  

Called to order: 6:15 p.m., EST.

Minutes

The minutes from August's meeting were approved. John moved that minutes no longer be emailed and that 1) instead Carol send out an email stating minutes that minutes were up on AIA-Vermont web site and 2) that board members had 48 hours to respond or the minutes would stand. Daniel seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Executive Director Report:

Carol presented the new budget format that had been prepared in QuickBooks by the bookkeeper, with more detailed columns as instructed by Diantha and Carol. She explained that a key difference was that the money market funds had been removed as a line item in the profit and loss statement (as it is not income or an expense) and now would be shown on the monthly financial report. Various suggestions were made re: enhanced readability and comprehension. 
Carol brought up the need for some past documents and records to be stored electronically. Guy provided Carol a flash drive with documents he had saved since ’02. Carol brought up the need to decide upon a back-up files method. Lisa mentioned using two external hard drives, including a Terrabyte drive. Lisa offered to select these drives for Carol and help get this accomplished. 

Carol discussed the proposed email changes – to change the organization’s email domain to “aiavt.org.” She explained that this would “match” the exisiting web domain name AIA-Vermont uses. Daniel moved that the organization use the domain name and corresponding addresses: cmiklos@aiavt.org, webmaster@aiavt.org (for Steve), info@aiavt.org (for general inquiries re: advertising, sponsorship, etc).  Maura seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Carol explained that the summer intern had returned to UVM and that a second student, Kate Bolton, a student in the Rubenstein School who is studying architecture-related subjects, is interested in helping out. She has a GIS project class requirement that she would like to fulfill with AIA-Vermont.  Daniel suggested that she come to next meeting and talk about project. 

Carol reported on some issues that prospective House Tour attendees had with using the web site announcement. She suggested that we try to have street addresses and directions for the house and not so many layers of links in the calendar website announcement.  Carol, Cam and others mentioned that the event was well attended. Cam suggested that we have people get on a bus and have it be more of a community experience. It was suggested that we ask for submissions earlier in the year. 
Executive Committee Report

Diantha discussed the budget in further detail. It was suggested that we might wish to create some kind of chart/graph that would provide a historical picture of the ebb and flow of our expected income and spending – to complement the existing budget format. A motion was made to form a financial committee to go over the new budget format, including reviewing categories, triaging the budget, and creating a simple graph. This committee is to consist of Harry, Maura, Cam, John, and Diantha. 
Diantha explained that the funds that had been approved for withdrawl from the money market and to be deposited into the checking had not yet been moved. A motion was made that Carol move forward with this. Motion carried. 
Daniel explained that the review of Carol had been postponed due our busy schedules. 

Diantha explained that the proposed changes to the by-laws, allowing Carol to write checks, have been approved by AIA national. Carol passed out the related wording and her attempt to include it in the actual by-laws.  A motion was made to request Guy to finalize the wording for this change. Motion carried. 
YAF Grant

Cam announced that the grant was put in on time, but he doesn’t know if it has been awarded yet. 

Committee Reports
Programs

· There was nothing to report regarding this committee.  

Public Policy Advisory Committee

· There was nothing to report regarding this committee.  

Communications Committee

· Diantha said the communications committee was working on promoting the Chen Lecture on the 23rd, which will offer one learning unit.

· Shawn discussed the challenges of preparing the newsletter each month. 
Development and Long Range Planning Committee

· Guy said the golf tournament had exceeded expectations in terms of volunteers and players. 
Design Awards

Daniel and Michael will be jurors for a New York Chapter.  Daniel volunteered to contact the Western Mass. Chapter. 

Harry said he thought we would have the awards at the Chapel at TW Wood Gallery at Vermont College of Fine Arts, Montpelier. He will be checking out the site. 

New Business

· The discussion of the Engineer Tax Service Luncheon was tabled.

· Guy discussed the fact that he and Carol felt that the “Hanne Williams Scholarship Fund” should be called the “Hanne N. Williams Scholar Recognition Fund” to more accurately reflect all of the types of awards that are made. A motion was made to change the name as per Guy and Carol’s suggestion. Motion carried. 
· Michael brought up the fact that a Vermont-based woman had called Carol to inquire about her  daughter’s eligibility for a scholarship. The daughter studies architecture at a Mass. Institution that does not have a licensed architecture program. Carol said that the fact that the daughter did not appear to qualify met with something of a negative reaction. A motion was made to form an ad hoc committee to reexamine the eligibility requirements for awards; the committee is to include Michael, John, and Guy. Motion carried. 
· Norwich University would like help from us re:  building opportunities for interns in the current economic climate; since students cannot get their degrees if they do not complete internships, this is a real problem. Many architectural schools have a placement program; Norwich is losing applicants because the school does not such a program. Cam thought it was logical that the YAF group might work with Norwich on this. It was suggested that someone look at by-laws to create an academic seat for someone from VTC. AIA-VT has offered this in an ad hoc manner; Michael moved that Daniel send a formal invitation to the Dean to attend the next board meeting for a discussion of this. 

· There was discussion about whether or not employment ads should be email blasted to the AIA lists, as opposed to being just being posted on the web site. A motion was made not to do such email blasts since employment seekers usually have a direct link to the site. Motion carried.  
· Carol reported that Melinda Mills, a professor at Castleton, had contacted the office seeking Canstruction project guidance.  Guy agreed to advise Melinda. Cam also wished to be involved. Carol will forward her contact information. 

Next Board Meeting with NH
· Cam presented the announcement that he had been working on with Carol and said that tour arrangements were solidifying and that 2-3 CEUs would be offered. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. EST.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Miklos

Executive Director
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